

SECTION ONE - ERROR IDENTIFICATION

In each sentence below, there is a word/phrase that doesn't fit the given context structurally. Choose the word/phrase that must be changed for the sentence to be correct.

- 1. My schedule often A changes B, but I normally work since C 9 am to D 6 pm.
- 2. I <u>always</u> A try <u>to do</u> B things very <u>carefully</u> and make sure I do them <u>correct</u>
- 3. <u>Away from</u> A the main <u>towns lie</u> Vast expanses of <u>unspoiling</u>, wild terrain, from breathtaking fjords to pine forests and clear lakes.
- 4. The government and the <u>opposition</u> A parties <u>agreed</u> that the early general elected will be held in May.
- 5. We <u>have</u> A many <u>stuffs</u> to do this week, so I <u>don't know</u> c if I can <u>go to</u> D English class.
- 6. According to $\underline{\mathbf{a}}^{A}$ study $\underline{\mathbf{b}}\underline{\mathbf{v}}^{B}$ CLIX, $\underline{\mathbf{u}}\underline{\mathbf{n}}\underline{\mathbf{h}}\underline{\mathbf{e}}\underline{\mathbf{s}}\underline{\mathbf{t}}^{C}$ country in the world is $\underline{\mathbf{t}}\underline{\mathbf{h}}\underline{\mathbf{e}}^{D}$ Czech Republic.
- 7. The Statue of Liberty is <u>probably</u> A the <u>most famous</u> B icon of the USA. It <u>built</u> c to celebrate <u>the end of</u> D slavery.
- 8. We were <u>passing</u> A by and felt hungry, so we <u>decide</u> B to stop C here for <u>a</u> D meal.
- 9. Nepal <u>has made</u> A important progress over the past few years <u>to promote</u> B equality, but the country still <u>have</u> C one of the <u>highest</u> D rates of child marriage in the world.
- 10. Six <u>out of</u> A ten CV's <u>which</u> B <u>prepare</u> C by Information Technology professionals <u>fail</u> D.



SECTION TWO - VOCABULARY

Choose the word/phrase that best completes the sentence.
11. Nobody was shocked when Mary and John as they always
appeared to be an unhappy couple.
A. taken up
B. made out
C. broke up
D. carried on
12. You know that such irresponsible behaviour is not acceptable in our
university. You either with our principles or leave.
A. follow
B. comply
C. act
D. keep
13. Don't leave your shoes on the table!
A. Put off them
B. Take them off
C. Pick them off
D. Pick up them
14. I'd like to take of this opportunity to thank you all for your
cooperation.
A. profit
B. benefit
C. advantage



D. occasion
15. We have for a new secretary but we haven't had any replies yet.
A. advertised
B. advised
C. announced
D. noticed
16. Wasps are horrible creatures. If you annoy them, they will you, and that really hurts!
A. beat
B. sting
C. lead
D. swing
17. The crowd at the demonstration last week showed a great deal of
They attacked police with bricks and bottles.
A. hostility
B. tenderness
C. assumption
D. maintenance
18. Ever since the sales clerk left, they have been desperately looking for
someone to fill the but so far, they haven't been able to find anyone
suitable.
A. residence
B. store
C. vacancy
D. accommodation



19. It's impossible to get and appointment with my doctor. The line's always
A. taken
B. engaged
C. occupied
D. employed
20. I'm pleased we on time because now we won't miss the connecting flight.
A. filled in
B. took off
C. dropped off
D. turned down
SECTION THREE – USE OF ENGLISH AND GRAMMAR
Choose the best alternative for the missing part in each sentence.
21. The children were excited because they to a theme park before.
A. didn't go
B. hadn't been
C. weren't going
D. haven't been going
22. We've got time at the weekend. Would you like to meet?
A. little
B. a little
C. few



B. arrived / opened

D. a few
23 more than 50 assignments by the time you finish this course.
A. You are doing
B. You will be doing
C. You'll have done
D. You had done
24. Please wait in the hotel reception while your room
A. is being cleaned
B. is cleaned
C. is cleaning
D. has been cleaned
25. Winters are in Turkey than in Cyprus.
A. more bad
B. worse
C. the worst
D. badly
26. If my house so small, I could give a party there.
A. wouldn't be
B. were
C. weren't
D. would be
27. When John at the door, Nancy it straight away.
A. had arrived / opened



C. had arrived / had opened
D. arriving / had opened
28. The explorers for days when they finally landed.
A. had been sailing
B. sailed
C. was sailed
D. have been sailing
29. I'm sure she by now. Let's go and see.
A. must have arrived
B. had arrived
C. arrived
D. will arrive
30. You no trouble at school if you had done your homework.
A. would have had
B. have had
C. would have
D. had

SECTION FOUR - FINDING THE CLOSEST MEANING

Choose the sentence which is closest in meaning to the given sentence in each question.

- 31. French is the only language other than English spoken on five continents.
 - A. French and English are the only languages that are spoken on five continents.



- B. Unlike French, English is spoken on five continents.
- C. French and English are spoken widely in official and commercial circles.
- D. Before English, French was the only language spoken on five continents.
- 32. Adults laugh less than children, probably because they play less.
 - A. Since adults have less time playing games; they don't laugh as much as children.
 - B. No matter how much adults play, they can't laugh more than children.
 - C. It seems that adults, who don't laugh much, didn't play much with other children when they were young.
 - D. The reason why adults laugh less than children might be that they play less.
- 33. We must remember what happened in the past so that it will never happen again.
 - A. If we could remember the past, it would not happen again.
 - B. Since we all tend to forget what happened in the past we do the same mistakes again.
 - C. We couldn't remember what happened in the past so we did it again.
 - D. In order not to repeat the past, we should certainly not forget what happened then.
- 34. Due to the fact that the demand for tea was very high in the 19th century, its price was astronomical.
 - A. It was not until the 19th century that the demand for tea started to increase.
 - B. The demand for tea was so high in the 19th century that its price was enormous.



- C. In the 19th century the price for tea didn't increase despite the demand.
- D. It was its astronomical price which decreased the demand for tea in the 19th century.
- 35. I would have worn the right shoes if I had known we were going to do all this climbing.
 - A. I would have gone on the climb if I had been wearing the right shoes.
 - B. I would love to go climbing, but I don't have any shoes that would be suitable.
 - C. As I didn't realize there was going to be so much climbing, I didn't come in suitable shoes.
 - D. If only I wear suitable shoes, I will enjoy the climb.
- 36. I have to say that I have never been as comfortable as my brother when telling people what I think.
 - A. Both my brother and I are comfortable with frankly telling people what they need to know.
 - B. My brother is less comfortable than me in expressing himself and saying what he feels.
 - C. My brother has always been more comfortable than me telling people what he thinks.
 - D. I have noticed that my brother has never been comfortable when telling people what he thinks.
- 37. Professor Albert's assistant has been made responsible for the arrangement for the curriculum of the new term.
 - A. The organization of the curriculum of the new term has been delegated to Professor Albert's assistant.



- B. Professor Albert is arranging for his assistant to take over the curriculum of the new term.
- C. Professor Albert will assist those responsible for organizing the curriculum of the new term.
- D. The organization of the curriculum is the responsibility of Professor Albert and his assistant.
- 38. The only members of the cat family that can roar are lions, leopards, tigers, and jaguars but lions are by far the loudest.
 - A. Like leopards, tigers, and jaguars, lions are among the members of the cat family that can roar.
 - B. Since lions come from the same cat family as leopards, tigers and jaguars do, they can roar as loud as the others.
 - C. Lions, leopards, tigers, and jaguars are the only four cats that can roar; however, the others can't roar as loudly as lions do.
 - D. The roar of a lion is enough to make other animals, such as leopards, feel frightened.
- 39. Swimming with the dolphins was something that only a few could ever experience in their lifetime.
 - A. Swimming with the dolphins is an event that everybody should at least experience once in their lifetime.
 - B. Although swimming with the dolphins is an unforgettable experience, only a few have the chance to experience it.
 - C. Swimming with the dolphins was an event that not many had the chance to experience throughout their lives.
 - D. Swimming with the dolphins was such an expensive experience that it could be experienced only once in a lifetime.



- 40. You can renew your passport whenever you wish, but you must pay the full fee.
 - A. You would have paid the full fee if you had wanted to renew your passport.
 - B. Even if you don't renew your passport on time, you are not charged the full fee.
 - C. You might be charged the full fee if you didn't inform the authorities that your passport is about to expire.
 - D. The time when you renew your passport is not important as long as you pay the full fee.

SECTION FIVE - SITUATIONAL RESPONSE

Choose the best response according to the given situation.

- 41. Your doctor has informed you that you should change your eating habits immediately because you are at the limit of obesity which will cause other serious illnesses. What would you say?
 - A. I think I should find a cookery course in order to make tasty meals.
 - B. I have already lost weight so I can't really change my eating habits.
 - C. I am confused about whether I should change my eating habits or not.
 - D. Could you please give me a healthy diet program to follow?
- 42. You are not at all satisfied with the way your car has been serviced. So, you take it back to the mechanic and say to him:
 - A. I haven't had my car serviced lately. Could you have a look at it tomorrow?
 - B. You worked hard on my car and I am extremely pleased with it.



- C. How long have you been working as a mechanic? Clearly, you've had a great deal of experience in servicing.
- D. I must say I am disappointed in the way my car has been performing since it was last serviced by you. Please look at it again.
- 43. You are doing research on the new safety measures to be introduced into the country's railway system. The funds available for the research are far from being sufficient. So you raise the matter with the railway authorities and ask for their support:
 - A. Without your support, this research, which is so vital for the railway system, can never be completed, and I would greatly appreciate for your further support.
 - B. The railway system is so outdated and so inefficient that you must do what you can to modernize it.
 - C. The research project I have undertaken will take some months, and I hope you are not disappointed with my work.
 - D. The research I have carried out about the safety of the railways is about to be completed, and I am grateful for the support you have given me.
- 44. A friend of yours has recently confided in you that he is having problems reading road signs while driving. You encourage him to have his eyes checked. However, the next time you see him several weeks later, he has done nothing about it. Worried about his safety and health, you say with concern:
 - A. Well, it is your life but don't expect me to get into a car when you are driving.
 - B. You are forbidden to drive again until you have your eyes tested.
 - C. I really wish that you would wear the glasses that were prescribed for you.



- D. I don't think you should ignore this problem. You really need to see an optician.
- 45. You are at a restaurant and as it sometimes occurs, a waiter starts taking the order of people who have arrived there after you. Feeling that you have been treated unfairly, you call the manager and say:
 - A. I am really impressed by the quality service of your waiters, thank you.
 - B. Excuse me, but my order must be taken first as I came here before those people.
 - C. This is my first time here and I found a bug in the soup!
 - D. I will sue you just tomorrow and you will learn who I am!
- 46. You are late for work and there is no bus in sight, so you decide to hail a taxi. Just as you do so and it stops there, some other people open the door of the taxi. Thinking this is rude, you shout at him angrily and say:
 - A. Is it OK if we hail a bus together?
 - B. Stop there! I haled this taxi and it stopped for me, not you!
 - C. I think you are in a hurry. I will take the next one.
 - D. Do you mind if I take this taxi? I am in such a hurry you can't imagine.
- 47. Tim and Martina have tickets to go to the theatre. However, at the last minute, Martina cancels. Tim doesn't want to go alone but doesn't want to miss the play either. He says to his colleagues at work:
 - A. Would anybody like to join me at the theatre tonight? It is a wonderful play and you'd be my guest.
 - B. Does anybody want to buy two theatre tickets for tonight? They are very good value for this play.
 - C. Why don't you and your wife join me at the theatre tonight?



- D. You know going to the theatre is always much nicer with a friend. Martina will join us.
- 48. You are a stranger in the town but you know there is an interesting archaeological museum that you want to visit. You stop someone and ask him how to get there:
 - A. In your opinion, is the archaeological museum really worth seeing?
 - B. Except for the archaeological museum, what other places of interest are there here?
 - C. Excuse me, could you tell me how to get to the archaeological museum?
 - D. I'd really like to walk there; how far is it?
- 49. A serious earthquake has hit the eastern part of the country. You have offered to help collect money at school for the victims. You go to one of the classrooms and say to the students:
 - A. Thank you very much for your generosity but we have already collected enough money.
 - B. I hear a lot have died in the earthquake, so there's not much we can do about it.
 - C. The earthquake has caused a great deal of suffering; so let's be generous in our help.
 - D. I'm not really sure that the earthquake victims actually need our help.
- 50. A friend of yours wants to buy a second-hand car but doesn't know how to find one and asks for help. So you say:
 - A. Don't you think you've chosen a rather expensive type of car?
 - B. I would rather buy a brand new one.
 - C. Why don't you look at the advertisements in the newspaper?



D. You'd better get your driving license first!

SECTION SIX - SENTENCE AND PARAGRAPH COMPLETION

Choose the best option that will complete the sentence or the paragraph in a
meaningful way.
51. When students lack skill and interest,
A. writing a good essay means they should also get help.
B. expecting them to perform well is unrealistic.
C. the goal would be to increase communication in the class.
D. too much appraisal will make it hard for students to concentrate.
52 unless he does very poorly in the final examination.
A. Christian has only done very little work for his finals
B. Graham is certain to do well in his course
C. Joshua couldn't have answered that question
D. Morgan has never been very good at taking exams
53, but our teacher was sick and could not come to school.
A. As the exam questions were not ready
B. The exam was supposed to be given last Monday
C. Just before the exam, we have learnt that the exam has been cancelled
D. The lecture he gave was so interesting
54. If we had run to catch the bus,

A. the others have warned us about the heavy traffic.

B. I dropped my glasses on the pavement.

C. we may attend the lecture.



D. it wouldn't have been necessary to take a taxi.	
55. I still haven't had a chance to thank the nurse	
A. until the child was well enough to go home.	
B. why she visited us every day for a week.	
C. who looked after my mother so well in hospital.	
D. whose carelessness would make recovery slow.	
56. Since people do not produce everything they need themselve:	5,
A. they become dependent on others.	
B. people would accept money for things they want to sell.	
C. trade helps people enjoy a higher standard of living.	
D. wholesalers buy goods from producers and sell them mainly to other	r
business firms.	
57 after they have done all their chores at home.	
A. They didn't even know how to overcome the matter	
B. All the personnel left the building immediately	
C. Most people will be made redundant due to the recession	
D. The children are free to play with the computer	
58. If Sally hadn't found such a well-paid job,	
A. she wouldn't have spent so much on luxuries.	
B. she will be happier with our salary regardless of what they claim.	
C. since they made the report public at the beginning of the year.	
D. until they have satisfied with the results of the latest outcome of the test	t.



59. Contrary to common belief, vegetarian ants do not consume plants directly
by biting pieces out of them. Instead, they
A. prefer to consume flesh.
B. have only a minor effect on ecology.
C. outnumber the other insects living in the same area.
D. drink nectar and similar sugar-rich plant secretions.
60. The Grand Canyon in Arizona, which is famous for its depth, is so deep
A. that the top and the bottom have very different weather and vegetation.
B. because many people find it difficult to catch fish in such shallow water.
C. since it lies about 3000 metres above sea level.
D. the upper broad part is about 7 million years old.
SECTION SEVEN – CLOZE TEST
Choose the best alternative for the missing part.
For many millions of people, especially men, sport is the most important thing
in their lives. There are various international sports events,61 the
Football World Cup, but the most famous games are the Olympic Games.
Millions of people watch the Olympic Games on TV today, but it was very small
at first. There are records of the Olympic Games. Many people watched the
Olympic Games from 776 BC until 393 AD. They62 in the Greek city state
of Elis every four years63, there was only one sport: running. The
64 ran along a course 180 meters long. The first recorded champion was

Coroebus, and his ____65___ was on olive branch.



61.

A. such as B. except C. for D. so

62.

A. took part B. participated C. anticipated D. took place

63.

A. Because B. At first C. Immediately D. By the time

64.

A. referees B. organizers C. competitors D. volunteers

65.

A. gift B. allowance C. award D. present

SECTION EIGHT - READING PASSAGE

Read the following passage carefully and choose the best option according to the information given in the passage or what can be inferred.

Online Shopping

Simple definition of On Line Shopping or Shopping on the Web is enabling you to buy and sell through your computer on —line using Web or Internet environment. One reason people like without a salesperson because you can browse inside the shop for number of hours at your leisure time without a salesperson peering over the shoulder and making unwanted recommendations. As a customer, we may find this approach convenient and less time consuming, but how does this affect the economy as a whole? Is it safe to pay credit card online? Is buying and selling products over the internet



considered as a risky business for merchants? Is the Web going to replace old-fashioned stores? Is virtual shopping really is better than the real thing? Cyberspace is a vast territory where computers meet and exchange information. In this 21st century, cyberspace has already to your computer will look you into wealth of goods and services.

In your home, modern box attached to your computer will look you into wealth of goods and services. Not only does it allow you to talk to your friends on the other side of the world, but also allows you to watch a movie, buy airline tickets, pay bills and even get cash, People in developed countries like U.S. and Canada have already started using On Line Shopping as a routine mode of their purchasing goods and services. Internet shoppers still believe that there is no secure and convenient way of paying on the Internet. Consumers are concerned with two main security fears. They are worried that their credit card information is jeopardizing while travelling over the net. They also express concern over data privacy whereby the vendors and blanking institutions can tamper with the data and easily record their purchasing habits. These fears over privacy and security have kept E- Commerce from taking off.

66. What does the passage imply by the word "Virtual Shopping"?

- A. shopping widely
- B. shopping spree
- C. net shopping
- D. a wider perspective of E-Commerce
- 67. Why is it risky to pay online?
 - A. It reveals the identity of the buyer.
 - B. It intrudes upon the privacy of the buyer.



- C. The buyer is apprehensive of his credit card details going over the net.
- D. The merchants may record the buyer's purchasing habits.
- 68. What is the authors view regarding shopping on the web?
 - A. shopping on the net makes the buyers wary of financial transactions.
 - B. shopping in the stores is on obsolete idea.
 - C. Net shopping has affected our economy on the whole.
 - D. Payment by credit card easily outnumbers cash transactions.
- 69. Why has online shopping caught on so much in the U.S.A. and Canada?
 - A. The developed countries can well afford to indulge in such luxuries.
 - B. The pace of life is superfast in these countries.
 - C. Virtual shoppers need not hide their credit card information.
 - D. Banks do not tamper with the financial details of the net-shoppers.
- 70. Why do some people prefer online shopping, according to text?
 - A. To browse leisurely without salesperson interference.
 - B. To have salespeople peer over their shoulder.
 - C. To receive personalized sales recommendations.
 - D. To spend less time in physical shops.